
 

Department of Commerce 

Report on National Girl Child Day Observance 

Date of the Event 

Nature of the Event 

Venue 

Target Audience 

25.01.2025 

Observance of National Girl Child Day 

Commerce Seminar Hall 

B. Com and BBA Students 

The National Girl Child Day is celebrated in India every year on January 24. It was 

initiated in 2008 by the Ministry of Women and Child Development and the Government 

of India. The Department of Commerce at SCSVMV observed National Girl Child Day on 

25.01.2025 with the aim of recognizing the importance of the girl child and raising 

awareness about the challenges and opportunities they face in society.  A speech was 

arranged to highlight the role of girls in building a better society. A discussion was also 

held on the challenges being faced by girls. 



 

The program created a positive platform for raising awareness on issues concerning the 

girl child, such as access to education, safety, and empowerment.  

National Girl Child Day provided an important opportunity to reflect on the progress 

made and the challenges that still exist in terms of gender equality. The Department of 

Commerce’s observance of this day helped to reinforce the need for continued efforts to 

uplift and empower girls, ensuring their right to education, health, and equal 

opportunities. The event was impactful in raising awareness among students and staff 

about the importance of gender equality, and it reaffirmed the institution’s commitment 

to contributing to the empowerment of women and girls. 


